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DATES TO DIARY 2016 
Thursday 6th October 

 SRC Casual Day 

Monday 10th October 

 PFA Meeting 9.30am 

Thursday 13th October 

 School Concert 

Tuesday 18th October 

 School Council 6.30pm 

Wednesday 19th October 

 2017 Prep Parent Information 

 Night 7.30-9.00pm 

Friday 21st Oct-23rd Oct 

 Father/Child Camp 

Monday 31 October 

 Curriculum Day 

Tuesday 1st November 

 MELBOURNE CUP DAY 

 HOLIDAY 

Thursday 10th November 

 Junior School Sports (Prep-2) 

Friday 4th November 

 Cookbook Launch 3.00-5.00pm 

Wednesday  30th November 

 Mini Fete (1.15-3.00pm) 

Tuesday 6th December 

 Grade 6 Orientation Day 

Thursday 15th December 

 Year 6 Graduation 
 

School Camp Dates for 2016 
 

 

Year 5 Camp 

Wed 16th Nov to Friday 18th Nov 

Sovereign Hill 
 

Year 4 Camp 

Wed 16th Nov to Friday 18th Nov 

Maldon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Swimming Programs  
 

Program 4  

17th October - 27th 

October 

(Years 1 & 2) 

 

Newsletter Term 4 Week 1 
 
Welcome back to Term 4 
 

Building Update 
We have received some of the reports from the building contractor re 

the Admin/Prep Block issues. Indications show so far it appears that 

the issue is with the evaporative air cooling units, which will need 

extensive works done within the building. Therefore we advise that the 

Preps will remain in their current rooms until the issue is resolved. 

Mould testing was done throughout the building, all indication shows 

all areas tested, where well within safe levels. 

We will continue to provide updates to the school community by 

newsletter. 

 
2016 School Concert Ticket Bookings 
Please make sure you have booked your concert tickets online. Tickets 

are $15.00 each and there is a limit of 3 tickets per family. Children 

under 2 years of age do not require a ticket if seated on an adults lap.  

Tucker Road students do not require a ticket. The concert will be held 

at Robert Blackwood Hall, Monash University, Clayton on Thursday 

13th October. Please refer to the flyer in this weeks newsletter. 
 

 

 

Hats are Compulsory for Term 4 

Our SunSmart policy states that hats need to be brought to school and 

worn from September through to the end of April – although the 

weather hasn’t presented, Spring is officially with us.  Please re-visit 

the home routines and arrangements of your child/ren ensuring they 

have their hat at school every day from now until the end of the 

year.  A reminder that caps and sun visors are not SunSmart approved 

hats.  

 
Fitness Friday 

Due to a busy 4th Term it has been decided Fitness Friday will not be 

continuing for the rest of this year. 



 

Term Dates - 2016 
 

Term4 

 

3rd October  

To 

20th December 

Canteen News  
 

Reminder 
 

 

 

 

Orders are to be written clearly on a 

lunch bag  in blue, black or red ink, any 

other marker is difficult to read. Please 

do not sticky tape lunch bags up. A 

reminder to enclose .10 cents for a bag 

if an envelope is used. 
*Please note ‘Fruit Tubes’ are now 0.60c 

Incorrect money could result in 

disappointed children 

 

Canteen Roster 
Thursday 6th October 

Kylie Brkic  Kate Wengier 

Tuesday 11th October 

Sisira Attanayake  

Thursday  13th October 

Kellie Lardner Carmela Batsis 

Rinat Shenfeld 

Tuesday 18th October 

Georgie Smith                   

Thursday 20th October 

Anna Leech Kathleen Beattie 

Tuesday 25th October 

HELP NEEDED 

Thursday 27th October 

Maria Garufi Maria Verginis 

Tuesday 1st November 

Melbourne Cup Day 

Thursday 3rd November 

Kylie Brkic Kate Wengier 

Tuesday 8th November 

Sisira Attanayake  

Thursday 10th November 

Kellie Lardner Carmela Batsis 

Rinat Shenfeld 

Tuesday 15th November 

Paula Howard 

Thursday 17th November 

Anna Leech Kathleen Beattie 

Tuesday 22th November 

Rebecca Thompson 

Pupil Free Days 2016 
 

 

The following pupil-free days 

have been approved by School 

Council for 2016. 
 

 Monday 31st October  
             

GREEN TEAM NEWS 
 

WE NEED YOUR HELP! 

 

Hi everyone 

This term the Green Team are taking part in a fantastic Glen 

Eira Council sustainability initiative called ‘Keeping Our 

Oceans Plastic Free’. The Green Team have been asked to 

create a large bottle-cap ocean mural.  The mural will 

represent the sea and its inhabitants, promoting the cause of 

keeping our rubbish out of the world’s oceans. 

The boards will be linked together with other school’s 

murals from around the Glen Eira area to make a great 

visual display and will be exhibited at Party in the Parks, an 

event taking placed at the beginning 

Of next year, details of the event will be released shortly. 

We need your help! We are asking for any donations of 

plastic bottle caps, or any other small unwanted plastic items 

to be bought to school and put in the blue plastic tub, located 

in the office area. So please don’t discard your bottle caps, 

send them to school! Thank you for your support. 
 

The Green Team 

Pip Cafiso 

BOOK CLUB 
REMINDER 

 

PLEASE READ THE FOLLOWING CAREFULLY. 

ISSUE 7 

Orders are due back to the school by MONDAY 17th OCTOBER 

Late orders will NOT be accepted, so please hand your orders in on time. 

You can order online at www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP 

Or you can fill out an order form and return it to the school in a clearly marked envelope with your child’s 

name and grade along with payment. 

 

You are not only encouraging your child to read, you are helping the school each time you place an order. 

 

 

http://www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP


 

 

COME “CASUAL” FOR A  

GREAT CAUSE! 

THURSDAY 6TH 

OCTOBER  
  

All money raised will go to 

SEDA (Seeing Eye Dogs 

Australia) to continue our 

sponsorship of Ink - our 

Seeing Eye Puppy in training. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

Thanks 

Gold Coin  

 

Come dressed 

in casual 

clothes (no 

theme). Make 

sure you wear 

appropriate 

footwear and 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=gold%20coin%20(australian)&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=it7HDVvUu7essM&tbnid=s3_O3zN18D6_6M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.directcoins.com.au/2013-2-australian-gold-proof-coin.html&ei=Eht0U8y2ApK8ugSMrYH4DQ&bv



